
Spokane Podiatry, PS 
12109 East Broadway Avenue, Bld C 
Spokane Valley, WA  99206 
 
September 29, 2025 
 
Department of Health 
Certificate of Need Program 
P.O. Box 47852 
Olympia, WA 98504-7852 
 
Dear Department of Health:  
 
Pursuant to WAC 246-310-080 we send this letter of intent with explanations.   
 
Spokane Surgery Center is owned and operated by Spokane Podiatry, PS.  This is an existing 
ASC, in the Spokane County service area, operating under a Certificate of Need exemption 
(Determination of Reviewability DOR20-04 issued by the department October 4, 2019), but 
due to steady and continued growth in surgical volume from our podiatrists and pain 
management physician, we will be exceeding the threshold of 50% revenue and numbers 
of visits generated by surgery.  Based on the instructions sent to the ASC by the Department 
on July 10, 2025 (Determination of Reviewability #25-07 – Department’s Decision) we feel it 
best to apply for a Certificate of Need.   
 
As the ASC is currently in operation, and as no new rooms or services will be added, there 
is no cost to the project.   
 
The service area is Spokane County.   
 
We look forward to working with the Department of Health as we prepare and submit our 
application for Certificate of Need.  
 
With warm regards,  
 
 
 
Darron Woolley, DPM, FACFAS 
Managing Partner 
Spokane Podiatry, PS 
 
 
 
 


